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NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH NEWS
6 October 2017
Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz. 
TOP WRITERS RADIO SHOW TOMORROW
The next programme in the Top Writers Radio Show features Gaelynne Pound interviewing John Ewan and his writing, in particular writing family history. Read more about John here:  http://www.topwriters.co.nz/john-ewan.html The show goes out first on Saturday 7 October at 3pm and is repeated on Monday 9 October at 11 am. The programme begins with a PEN item from Dana Wensley, who is the PEN (NZ) representative for freedom of speech. 

Forthcoming shows are: 

21 & 23 October: David Briggs on his recent novel The Direction of our Fear and his soon to be published book By the Tracks We Leave
4 & 6 November: Sally Astridge on her new book Time Twins.
Fresh FM is a Community Access radio station which can be heard on 104.8 in Nelson-Tasman, 95.0 in Takaka and 88.9 in Blenheim. It also operates in the inner Nelson City area on 107.2. You can listen to podcasts of the earlier shows from this year and 2016 at: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/radio-show.html
EMMA’S MEMOIR SERIALISED ON RADIO

Emma Stevens’ first memoir of life in Alaska, Walking on Ice, is being serialised on Fresh FM radio. Emma is reading the book in three weekly sessions which are broadcast each Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 10.30 am for around 15 - 20 minutes. The serialisation will run for about seven weeks. There is a catch up session for the week on Saturday nights at 7pm. Download Chapters 1 – 7 here: http://bit.ly/2fHDVYXttp://bit.ly/2fHDVYX

BECOME A ‘FRIEND OF FRESH’

Fresh FM has revamped its membership plan and seeks your support. 

As a Friend of Fresh, your support will ensure that they can deliver quality programming, reduce operating costs and maintain a physical presence across our wide coverage area.

As a partially funded Charitable Trust, Fresh FM faces many financial challenges, but has still made progress providing the best possible service to our community. Your donation will help to bridge the divide between operational expenses and funding income. Please consider the positive difference your membership can make.  

Subscription can be made on-line from the website www.freshfm.net  by simply clicking the ‘Become a Supporter’ button for full details. They will greatly value your involvement and, in return, will look for every opportunity to bring you prizes and special events to show how much they appreciate your support. Please note, their charitable status means your donation is fully tax deductible.

NEW BOOK FOR PHIL MORRELL
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Phil Morrell has just released his novel The Art of Dodging, following the career of a well-known character from Dickens’ Oliver Twist.

Once notorious as Fagin’s Artful Dodger, Jack Dawkins has reached the end of a seven-year sentence at the penal colony of New South Wales and is looking to the future. But Jack is no longer the naive pickpocket who was sentenced to a lifetime on the far side of the world. He has used the skills he learned on the streets of London to build a criminal network across the growing city of Sydney.

The Artful Dodger has ambitions beyond the confines of the new city. What lies beyond the horizon? What are the limits to his dreams? Will Jack find redemption or will he follow the path to infamy?

Read more about Phil here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/phil-morrell.html
The Art of Dodging is available from Amazon here: https://www.amazon.com/dp/1545426996/ref=cm_sw_r_fa_awdo_t2_JuWZzb361CF8D
NEW BOOK FOR BRIN MURRAY
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Brin Murray’s first novel, Children of the Furnace, will be released on 17 October. 

Dark, powerful and heartbreaking, Children of the Furnace compels with a uniquely stunning world and one of the greatest characters you’ll ever be afraid for. Under the iron rule of the Revelayshun, one boy discovers that he’s marked as a Heater, one of the old-time heretics who burned up the world. 
But he holds the key to a secret. Sekkerland’s Shame, the Atrocity, is a great lie – and the Revelayshun will use fire, blood and death to hide the truth. 

 
‘Amazing. Vivid and fascinating… nuanced and complex. An engrossing novel, but also a book that changes the way you see the world.’ – Caitlin Lyle Farley, Readers' Favorite
‘A compelling plot and great writing. Wil is incredibly sympathetic and Jace is a brilliantly ambivalent character.’ – Roisin Heycock, former commissioning editor, YA One World Books.
 
SPECIAL OFFER: free advance copies of Children of the Furnace in exchange for unbiased reviews. This is a LIMITED OFFER, available until 17 October, publication date. For your free advance review copy, contact: brin.t.murray@gmail.com. Read more about Brin here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/brin-murray.html
For more information about the book, go to: www.brinmurray.com
www.goodreads.com/book/show/36195279-children-of-the-furnace
www.readersfavorite.com/rfreviews/search?search=children+of+the+furnace
www.amazon.com/dp/B075FHH6B6?ref_pe_2427780_160035660
NEW CHILDREN’S BOOKS FROM MARION DAY
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Marion Day has a double book launch for her two new children’s books, Uncle Tappit and The Chestnut Mare, both published by Create Books.

Uncle Tappit is a picture book for 5-7 year olds, illustrated by Robyn Hoglund.

Hannah calls her tablet search engine Uncle Tappit. She loves him because he opens the world to her. But her mother is not always happy. She would like Hannah to not spend so much time on her tablet. Find out what happens when her real uncle arrives.
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The Chestnut Mare is a novella for 8-11 year olds.

Amy loves to stay on Barnabus Johansson’s farm in her school holidays to get away from city life. It’s her safe haven, with animals like Tripod the three-legged dog, Molly the goat, and Gutsache the cat. It’s where she rides her beloved Chestnut Mare. When tragedy strikes, Amy learns some of the harsh realities of country life but bravely steps in to protect a frail new-born foal that will carry a legacy of love.

Both books will be launched on Wednesday 18 October at Paper Plus in Opotiki, 5.30 – 6.30 pm. They are available from http://createbooks.co.nz/shop/
STEMWRITERS GROUP AT NELSON LIBRARY

STEMWriters is a small group with widely varying interests in writing, from short fiction to social commentary, social history and poetry. They meet on the second and fourth Tuesdays of each month, 1 – 3 pm at the Elma Turner Library in Nelson. The next meeting is on Tuesday 10 October. For more information contact Alyson Baker at 03-546 0416 or alyson.baker@ncc.govt.nz
READERS AND WRITERS EVENTS AT THE NELSON ARTS FESTIVAL

There is only one week to go until the start of this year’s Nelson Arts Festival, which takes place 11 – 27 October. The ever-popular Page & Blackmore Readers and Writers programme runs from 13 – 23 October. The programme has 16 events featuring writers from all around the country in discussion about and reading from their writing. Sit back, listen, and think, as those who spend their lives writing about our world share their work with you. Ask questions, discuss and discover, meet authors, have your books signed and browse the Page & Blackmore bookstall.
The line-up of authors includes Nicola Galloway, Toby Morris, Adam Dudding, Steve Braunias, Anthony Byrt, Catherine Chidgey, Colin Hogg, Erin Donohue, Elisabeth Easther, and Marcus Thomas. The final session on Monday 23 October at 1.30 pm features two of our Top of the South branch members – Karen Stade interviewing Alan Carter about his latest crime novel Marlborough Man. 

Most shows take place at the Granary Festival Café at Founders Park, Atawhai Drive, Nelson, and tickets cost $16. To see the full programme and to book, go to: http://www.nelsonartsfestival.co.nz/readers-and-writers/
POETRY READING IN NELSON

Come to Volume Bookshop, 15 Church Street, on Saturday 14 October at 2 pm to hear Evangeline Riddiford Graham, one of the new wave of Auckland poets and an ex-Nelson resident, read from her book of poems ‘Ginesthoi’.

‘Ginesthoi’, or ‘Let it be done’, believed to be the only surviving written word in the hand of Cleopatra VII, is the impetus for this series of poems by Evangeline Riddiford Graham. These tightly-woven poems scroll through history, empathising with the past and lingering on its archaeological and allegorical bones.

MARLBOROUGH WRITERS NEXT MEETING

Marlborough Writers meet on the third Tuesday of the month, 5 – 7 pm, in the Louvre Room at Fairweathers, 36 Scott Street, Blenheim. 

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 17 October. First there will be an exchange of information by those present, followed by readings of the members’ responses to the writing challenge, which is four lines of rhyming poetry on the word ‘fruit’.
Visitors are always welcome. Goin donation requested towards website costs.  For more information contact Sushi Stewart at treehutcats@gmail.com 
PICTON POETS NEXT MEETING

Picton Poets meet next on Wednesday 18 October at 10.30 am at Picton Library. The writing exercise is a poem using all these words in any order: actually, cities, exist, read, loved.
The poets meet on the third Wednesday of the month, and welcome new members and visitors. For more information contact Mary Howan on 03-573 5973 or nadamary@xtra.co.nz
AUTHOR WORKSHOPS AT RICHMOND

Award-winning authors Wendy Scott and Belinda Mellor are holding writing workshops at Garin College in Richmond over Labour weekend, from Saturday 21 October – Sunday 22 October. As well as sessions on Vivid Writing, Editing Tips, and Online Publishing, they are offering 45-minute one-on-one sessions so that writers can discuss their individual projects. 

The programme is as follows:

Saturday 21 October

Session 1 – Vivid Writing. Tutors: Belinda & Wendy. 9 am – 12 noon, with a 

15-minute tea break at 10.30 am.

Session 2 – Editing Tips. Tutor: Belinda. 12.30 – 3.30 pm, with 15-minute tea break at 2 pm.

One-on-one sessions: Three slots available with Wendy at 12.45 – 1.30 pm, 1.45 – 2.30 pm, 2.45 – 3.30 pm. One slot available with either Wendy or Belinda at 4 – 4.45 pm.

Sunday 22 October

Session 3 – Online Publishing. Tutor: Wendy. 9am – 12 noon, with a 15-minute tea break at 10.30 am. 

One-on-one sessions: Three slots available with Belinda at 9.00 – 9.45am, 

10 – 10.45 am, 11 – 11.45 am. Two slots available either Belinda or Wendy at 12.30 –1.15pm, 1.30 – 2.15pm.

Cost: $25 for one session, $35 for two sessions, or $50 for all three sessions. The optional one-on-one sessions are $45 each.

For more information and to book contact bmellor12@icloud.com
NZ BOOKSHOP DAY IN NELSON

NZ Bookshop Day will be celebrated throughout the country on Saturday 28 October. More details will follow, but activities at Nelson’s VOLUME Bookshop will include a discussion of the Booker short list, and an open game of Bookshop Bingo. 

BOOKSHOP BINGO: Fill your card by completing book-positive and bookshop-positive activities and go in the draw to win a six-month VOLUME Reading subscription. Bring your card to VOLUME by or on NZ Bookshop Day. 

Download your card (and some suggested bookshop-positive activities) here: 

https://gallery.mailchimp.com/b73ade55081e976809c69c8fe/files/ba6b49d4-3005-4276-b321-731b09d2e526/BookShopDayPoster2017.pdf
THE FREELANCE TRUE TALES COMPETITION

The theme of this competition is ‘The Turning Point’. Submit a story of some real incident or series of events in your life or another’s life that marked a moment of change and led to a fresh insight, a new direction, or a decision to do something different from what you were doing or change how you saw yourself or were seen by others. The intention is that change is positive and beneficial.

Stories should be up to 1500 words and previously unpublished. First prize is $250, Second $150, Third $100. The three winning stories and 12 Highly Commended will be published as a Freelance anthology in March 2018. Entry fee: $5 per entry. Maximum three entries per person. Fees payable to Freelance 01-0671-0033292-00 with your surname as the reference. 

Entries by email only, as a Word doc or ODT attachment. Send to info@writershelpingwriters.nz with Turning Point in the subject line. Your name must not appear on the MS. Entries close on 31 October.

MAGIC OXYGEN LITERARY PRIZE NOW OPEN

The fourth Magic Oxygen Literary Prize (MOLP) is now open for entries of short stories and poems. Stories should be up to 4000 words and poetry up to 50 lines. The theme is open. International entries are welcome, providing they are written in English and are previously unpublished. There is a fee of £5 per entry, and you may enter as many times as you like.

In each category there are prizes as follows: First - £1000; Second - £300, Third - £100, Two Highly-Commended - £50. In addition, for every entry received MOLP plant a tree in Boré, Kenya, and help fund construction of classrooms in that community. 

Entries close on 31 December. Online entries are preferred but written entries are also accepted. For full details and how to submit go to: 

https://www.magicoxygen.co.uk/molp/
POEM IN THE WINDOW
Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for October is Neon Gravitas by Orion Foote. 
The poems for the window are chosen by Carol Ercolano. Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criteria is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 
